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Dear

The Archdiocee of Harord has investigated the alleged Maran appantions of Joseph
DellaPuca and Denise Curn. The investigating conuttee completed its rert in May, 2006,

and concluded tht there is no external and objective proof that the Blessed Virgi Mar
appeared, and continues to appear to Mr. DellaPuca and Mrs. Cuin. Archbishop Manell then
wrote to Mr. DellaPuca and Mr. Curn informg them of the results of the investigation and
and advising them of the following:

"In order to avoid fuer confuion and to preserve the authentic Catholic
faith of the People of God in the Archdiocee of Harord, I reques tht you
ceae meetig in Church buildings or on Church proper in the Archdioce
of Harord, and that you also refr from promulgatig your messages as

divine communcations. I furter request that you remove from your

website al clais of miracous cures attbuted to "heang rose petas."
Moreover, I reques that you clearly appnse al pares of the Arhdiocese's
negative review of the alleged appartions and Two Hea As One
. Mintries. FinaIl y, I strngly recommend tht you seek sound gudace and
spintual . directon frm someone leaed in Catholic theology and
expeenced in spiritu direcon with respect to alleged private revelatons."

I hope that you find ths informaton helpfu.

Be ased of my pryers and best wisles.
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